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October 23, 2012

Barcy McNeal, Secretary

Docketing Division

Public Utilities Commission of Ohio
180 East Broad Street

Columbus, Ohio 43215

Re:  Case No. 12-2400-EL-UNC, 12-2401-EL-AAM, 12-2402-EL-ATA
Dear Docketing Division:

It has come to the attention of Duke Energy Ohio that a sentence was mistakenly
included in the Motion to Vacate, filed on October 9, 2012. At the end of the first
paragraph of the motion, Duke Energy Ohio inadvertently included what appeared to be a
request for an expedited ruling. The intention was not to so request. It is important to
note that the title of the motion makes no reference to expedited treatment and that there
is no explanation or justification of the sentence in the body of the memorandum in
support, as required by O.A.C. 4901-1-12(A). Thus, the apparent, but unintended request
does not comply with applicable rules.

The inclusion of this sentence was an administrative oversight and should be disregarded
by the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio. Duke Energy Ohio is not seeking expedited
treatment of its Motion to Vacate, filed on October 9, 2012.

Very truly yours,

Jeanne W. Kingery
Associate General Counsel

cc: Parties of Record
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